
Dear provider,  

 

A report is available in PICIS under financial reports called “Reprocessed Claims.” Any service 

billed to TXIX or ODMHSAS is subject to post payment review. The claims identified in the 

report were found, after review, to not be in accordance with policy. OHCA will reprocess 

claims identified by post payment review once a month. The report identifies the claims after the 

claims have already been voided.  

 

Since the process is ran monthly, it is helpful to just run this report by calendar month. It is 

grouped by rendering provider to make it easier for providers to identify which staff the services 

were provided under. Also, each service is marked with a reason code that corresponds with 

what policy/rule was violated. The codes are identified in the report.  

 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me.  

 

Sincerely,  

David Melton  

Data Analyst  

ODMHSAS 


